

# *CUDDINGTON, DELAMERE PARK & SANDIWAY VILLAGE PLAN*

## *Action Notes for the meeting of the Implementation Group held on Monday 13<sup>th</sup> March 2017 at the Village Hall commencing 7.00pm*

The Chairman welcomed all present to the meeting and thanked them for their work

PRESENT: John de Souza, Sarah Shepherd, Russell Smith, Mike Hall, John Faulkner (in the Chair)

APOLOGY: Heather Thompson

ACTION NOTES MEETING MONDAY 13<sup>TH</sup> FEBRUARY 2017: had been circulated and were approved as a correct record

WORKING GROUP REPORTS: The latest documents had been circulated prior to the meeting

ENVIRONMENT: John with help from Sarah reported progress. Litter campaign over 3 weeks ending 12<sup>th</sup> March run in conjunction with "keep Britain tidy". Publicity in Round Tower and Village website. Public encouraged to pick up equipment from Library and do a specific area. A lot done but not 100%. Equipment in Library remains so public can continue to do their bit. Equipment recently increased by CWAC. Group is still monitoring dog fouling. CWAC had not picked up at pink sprayed areas on Ash Road. Hedge trimming/ winter gritting/ surface water drainage all considered complete. Sarah reported more planting was progressing. Difficulties with CWAC Highways but possibility of using some unused stone from Round Tower. Sub Group set up to recommend energy savings advice which could go on village website. Parish Council through John was progressing arrangements prior to the provision of allotments by Taylor Wimpey at Eden Grange. Now expected to be available in 2018.

FACILITIES & COMMUNITY: Russell reported concern about the Youth Club. It is to be discussed again at Parish Council. Successful Youth Club at Delamere Park. MP had given advice around quality of mobile and broadband connectivity in village, some of which is going on village website. The group will set up a meeting with all voluntary groups in village to see whether there is scope to work together and may be fill any gaps.

WEBSITE: News items have been running average 10/12 per month. News items welcome. Some evidence that promotion of events have resulted in increased attendance eg film club

TRAFFIC & TRANSPORT: Work on parking extension at Sandiway Shops starting date 13<sup>th</sup> March for 42 days. (13<sup>th</sup> April on notice board looks like an error). Letter being circulated in Mere Lane about parking on green verges. CWAC Highways have had equipment installed to do traffic surveys.

COMMUNICATION: John reported that the Gala committee had offered us the ability to promote what we are doing on the day. Towards the end of the year we will be producing a document concluding our work and indicating outcomes on all the actions in the plan and showing where appropriate any progression. It was decided not to take up the offer. The Environment Group will be asked whether they wish to take up the offer. It is emphasised that the village website and the Round Tower are important tools in the promotion of events in the village

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: John reported that he was unable to attend the next Traffic & Transport working group on 29<sup>th</sup> March but was keen for it to take place. Mike and John de S confirmed that they would provide an acting Chairman for the meeting.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Monday 10<sup>th</sup> April 2017 at the Village Hall commencing 7.00pm